
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

06/01/23 
 
 
To: Hamburg Township Board 
From: Tony Randazzo 
Re:  Steel Storage Building Insulation 
 
 
 
 I request approval to hire a contractor to apply spray foam insulation to the new 
Buildings and Grounds steel storage building. This expenditure is included in the proposed 23-24 
fiscal year budget but I would like approval ahead of time so the work can be scheduled for July 
or August. 
 The project consists of applying roughly two inches of closed cell spray foam to the 
underside of the roof and to the exterior walls, which will give the insulation an R-14 R-value.  
We have received three quotes for this job and they are all in a narrow range. I recommend we 
go with the low bidder, SealTech insulation, for the quoted amount of $16,969.64. It is worth 
noting that Seal Tech will spray the roof of the building with 4-4.5” inches of open cell foam 
which will still retain the same R value as closed cell foam but will be more cost effective and 
also flame retardant as well. 
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